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Campus Budget Team Notes 
Thursday October 21, 2004

ACR

Time : 1:00 – 2:30

Present: Dishno, Espinosa-Pieb, Hawk, Hayes, Illowsky, Jeanpierre, Larson, Qi, Slater

1.
Burning Issues/Reports
1
The team welcomed Jane Qi and introduced themselves.

Health Fee Update: The health fee will go up to $10 in the Winter quarter. It is increasing to help cover rising health care costs. This is a state mandated cost program and although the college can apply for state funding to assist in covering costs, no funds have been set aside for this at the state level. This program is for students only.

Campus Center Fee Update: in the interests of time, this would be discussed at the next meeting.

2.
Approve Notes from October 7, 2004
Handout #1
The notes were approved with two minor changes.

3.
Review Town Hall Presentation


J. Hawk passed out a handout on the town hall presentation and reviewed it with the team. 

She drew special attention to the revenue concerns slide. She reviewed the enrollment vs. budget relationships and impacts.

She also spoke about the equipment and block grant funds slide. The campus will manage the funds through J. Miner and C. Espinosa-Pieb. It was noted that classified computers are not covered. C. Espinosa-Pieb reviewed the current process and updated the team on the status. 

4.
De Anza Financial Report


J. Hawk began by recapping the 05-06 preview. She reminded the team that we would be going into the year knowing we already have a deficit factor at the district level. At De Anza, we also have our own shortfall which we would have to close on top of any district shortfall we are assigned.

In answer to a productivity question, C. Espinosa-Pieb reported that approx. 35 students in each class would equate to a 530 productivity level, and 38-42 students in each class would equal approx. a 562 productivity figure.

In answer to a question regarding DASB funding, it was noted that if DASB took on some of the expenses currently paid for by the college, it would help ease the fund 14 budget problem. The Honors program was citied as a successful   example of partnering between the DASB and the College’s general fund money. A few examples of other departments where partnering would be very useful were identified as the Testing and Assessment Center, Tutorial Center, Readiness Lab, and Library.

J. Hawk announced that in the next meeting the team would be working on the 05-06 budget process.  She asked that ideas/suggestions that had worked in the past be brought forward. She would like to brainstorm a list of general budget saving ideas. B. Slater would bring the list of ideas from last year to the next meeting to see if there was anything that could assist us in further cost reductions.

There was a discussion on ways that department/divisions saved money last year and some suggestions on how they could save money next year. It was noted that the B budget was only 2% of general funds, which meant all decisions would be difficult.

The Smart Card contract had been significantly reduced. The Contract will be out for bid this year.

J. Hawk said the team should discuss the drop for non-payment policy later in the academic year. 

There was a suggestion to give classified staff a golden handshake.

B. Slater reported that the 05-06 benefits estimates would be forthcoming in January/February 05.

There was a discussion on international student fee costs in relationship to productivity, possible budgetary impacts, and the mission of the college. International student fees add approx. $11M to our general fund budget.

J. Hawk asked the team to go back to their PBTs and dialogue about how to look at possible budget cuts for 05-06 at a 5% level.

The Finance dept would produce a 3-year B budget analysis by division and produce a current A budget cost per division.

D. Dishno gave an OTI funding update. OTI was running in a deficit. They had just secured a $473K grant; they had converted two TEAs to classified staff; they requested additional operational funds of $100K from CALWORKS; they may be able to redirect some of the Child Care allocation; three layoff notices had been sent out but it was hoped they could be rescinded.

5.
Accreditation Survey


J. Hawk passed out a handout from the district as a model for an accreditation survey that De Anza needs to perform. She asked for volunteers to work with A. LaManque to put together a De Anza accreditation survey.

